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21/06/2024  

Dear resident and/or business owner  

Montrose Intersection Upgrade: Montrose Road closure  
 
We’re continuing works to upgrade the Montrose roundabout to a signalised intersection with additional lanes 

and dedicated turning lanes.  

We are now progressing major construction works. We will close Montrose Road at the intersection of Mount 

Dandenong and Leith Roads during the school holidays from 6pm Friday 28 June to 6am Monday 15 July 

so our teams can complete works in this area. During this time, we will be: 

• Creating new lanes and dedicated turning lanes on Montrose Road. 

• Removing old road pavement and rebuilding new road pavement.  

• Installing foundations for the new traffic signals. 

• Constructing a centre median and pedestrian refuges on Montrose Road. 

• Installing new drainage. 

• Undertaking footpath, kerb and driveway works. 

During these works, a temporary closure of Trevallyn Close and Burley Streets at the intersection of Leith 

Road will be required to install drainage under the road. We’ll keep impacted businesses and residents 

informed of these works and dates. 

 

When to expect us 

 

Our crews will work a combination of day and night shifts from 6pm Friday 28 June to 6am Monday 15 July. 

Shifts during the day will be between 7am and 5pm and shifts at night will be between 6pm and 6am. Access 

to businesses will be maintained. The works are being undertaken during school holidays to minimise 

disruptions. 

Please note that dates and times are subject to change, depending on weather conditions and contractor 

availability. 
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What to expect  
 

Traffic management changes 

• Montrose Road at Mount Dandenong and Leith roads will be closed to all traffic. A detour will be 

available via Mount Dandenong Road, Alpine Way and Walnut Drive or by Greenhills, Cambridge 

and Montrose Roads. 

• A local traffic management arrangement will maintain access to properties and businesses at the 

intersection along with access to Walker Road. A project representative will be in contact with you 

before we start these works to discuss access requirements. 

• The public parking area on the north-east corner of Montrose, Leith and Mount Dandenong Roads 

will remain open.  

• Pedestrian detours may be required at certain stages of works. 

To keep the community and our workers safe you may notice: 

• Signage in the area to help pedestrians safely navigate the works. Detours may be required at times, 

but safe pedestrian access will be maintained so the community can move through the Montrose 

township to access public transport, shops and amenities. 

• An increase in noise, light towers, dust, and vibration from construction vehicles. We’ll monitor these 

impacts and ensure they remain within acceptable limits. 

• Driveway access to be maintained for properties. There may be times when traffic controllers need to 

safely guide drivers in and out of properties. 
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Public transport 

During these works, the following disruptions to bus services will be in place: 

• Bus stop 9903 (Montrose Road/ Mount Dandenong Road) towards Croydon Station will be 

closed. Please use the temporary bus stop located between Trevallyn Close and Burley 

Street. 

• Bus stop 9904 (Tasman Court/Montrose Road) towards Montrose will be closed. Please use 

stop 9905 (Montrose Brickworks Flora Reserve/ Montrose Road) instead. 

Any changes to school holiday bus services will be communicated directly to affected schools. 

For more information on PTV services, please visit ptv.vic.gov.au 

Shop local during works 

While we complete this important upgrade of the Montrose intersection your local traders remain open and 

they’re keen to welcome you. Pedestrian access and customer parking will remain open and accessible to 

shops along Mount Dandenong Tourist Road and Leith Road. Please shop local during these works and 

support local traders.  

 

Contact us  

If you have any questions or would like to speak to us about these works, please SMS or call 0472 764 794 to 

speak with a project representative or email montrosecommunity@bild.group.   

For more information about the project and to sign up for email updates, visit the VicRoads website 

(vicroads.vic.gov.au) and search ‘Montrose Intersection Upgrade’. 

We appreciate the patience of the community, residents and traders as we complete this important upgrade. 

 

Kind regards,  

Bild Infrastructure & Department of Transport & Planning 

Oliver Munro 

Project Manager 

mailto:montrosecommunity@bild.group

